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Technical Bulletin – Issue #8 
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elcome to the eighth issue of the Websydian technical bulletin. The technical bulletins 
contain important technical information from the Websydian Development Team. In 

this bulletin there are four topics as follows: 

COMING RELEASE “EMBLA” WILL UPGRADE WEBSYDIAN ISERIES RUNTIME TO V5R1 

With the next version of Websydian code name “Embla” the Websydian iSeries runtime 
objects will be upgraded to OS/400 V5R1. Please note that Websydian follows the support 
plan for OS/400 as described by IBM. For further information about supported Websydian 
and Plex versions please read the Support Life Span document available at the Websydian 
website in the Support area. 

IMPROVEMENTS TO THE SERVLET RELAY SERVICE FOR WEBSYDIAN DWA V4.0 AND V5.5 

A number of improvements have been made to the Servlet Relay Service for Websydian v4.0 
and v5.5. The changes primarily target the servlet initialization procedure making the Servlet 
Relay Service tolerant to errors occurring during this phase. This removes the requirements 
to reload the Servlet Relay Service if an error occurs during the servlet initialization 
procedure. The updated wsyddwa20.jar file is available for download in the latest fix package 
from our website. 

LICENSING PROBLEMS USING WEBSYDIAN V5.5 

During packing of the Websydian v5.5 library models an error occurred and the supplied 
gmi.dat files where not correctly updated. This results in Plex requesting licensing keys for 
Websydian v4.0 though it should request keys for Websydian v5.5. At our website please 
download the new gmi.dat files for WSYBASE and WSYDOM. Link can be found in the 
Support News Box at our website in the Support area. 

SUPPORT FOR WEBSYDIAN V3.1 RETIRES ON THE 1ST OF MARCH 2005 

As mentioned in Technical Bulletin issue #5 the support for Websydian v3.1 will discontinue 
on the 1st of March 2005. We strongly encourage our customers to upgrade to the latest 
version of Websydian in order to be able to get support, and take advantage of new features. 
For further information on our support life span please read the document “Support Life 
Span” which is available at our website in the Support area. 

 

Niels P. Sorensen 

Support Manager, Websydian 
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